
 

SNOW REMOVAL POLICY FOR DELL GROVE TOWNSHIP 
 

 

The Township does not assure a completely bare road.  Users of the road system are 

reminded to exercise caution and drive with care. 

 

1.  Dispatching of Snow Plow 

 

Only the Town Board has the authority to dispatch the plow.  It will not usually dispatch 

the snow plow until after the snowfall has stopped.  During extended periods of snowfall, 

exceptions may be made.  The snow plow will not be sent out in situations that may be 

hazardous due to restricted visibility. 

 

2.  Personal Properties 

 

A. Mail boxes and fences damaged during snow removal will be evaluated on a case 

by case basis.  Only those mail boxes that were properly located and installed and 

which were damaged by actual contact with the plow will be repaired at 

Township expense. 

 

B. Township residents are reminded that it is unlawful to plow snow from driveways 

onto or across public roads.  Piles of snow left on or near the road can freeze into 

a solid mass creating a hazardous situation for vehicles and the snow plow.  

Accidents and damages caused by snow piles placed in the roadway may result in 

liability to the property owner. 

 

C. Township residents are reminded to remove parked vehicles from Township roads 

to assist the snow removal.   

 

D. The Township shall not be held liable for any damage due to obstructions in 

driveways or yards when plowing driveways. 
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